

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

Ref: E/260/75/01/08

17 March, 2008

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms Circular Letter No. 6 of 2008

From: Supervising Officer, Ministry of Civil Service &

Administrative Reforms

: Supervising Officers in charge of Ministries/Departments

Parking Facilities

It has been reported to this office by the Unions that officers working outside Port Louis who have to come to the city centre, either to attend court, meetings or other official business, encounter serious difficulties in finding parking facilities. This problem is becoming more acute in view of the increasing number of vehicles entering the capital.

- Although, many officers are having recourse to paid parking on their own, they often have to renew their parking coupons every two hours. It is also understood that some Ministries/Departments have made arrangements for parking facilities to be provided to their officers posted outside Port Louis and who have to attend to official business in
- With a view to help alleviate the hardships of officers still having difficulties in finding parking space while attending to official business in Port Louis, Ministries/Departments concerned are kindly invited. in a spirit of cooperation and also for promoting sound industrial relations, to arrange for parking facilities to be provided to such officers.
- We rely on your cooperation.

Supervising Officer

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet & Read of the Civil Service